Antrim Board of Selectmen Minutes of the December 11, 1995 meeting.

Board members present were Tom Davis, Peter Moore, and Paula Clemente. Business Manager Phil Dwight was also present.

The meeting began at 7 P.M.

The minutes of the December 4 meeting were approved.

Intent to Cuts for Patrick Casey, Paul Whittemore and Isabel Nichols were approved.

The Selectmen voted to carry over into 1996 the unspent balances of the following warrant articles voted at the 1995 Town Meeting:

- 1) \$500 Article #9 for funding an Economic Development Authority.
- 2) \$39,619 balance of Article #13 re: bridge on Gregg Lake Road.

The Selectmen reviewed the letter from the N.H. Dept of Transportation re: the cost of rebuilding the bridge of Gregg Lake Road. It was decided that the Town should explore the use of the "Municipal Managed" option as an alternative.

The Selectmen reviewed the complete Preliminary Budget. They will finish their review at the next meeting. It was decided not to participate in a Hazardous Waste Day in 1996.

Requests for abatement will be reviewed after the last day for submission - December 28.

The Selectmen accepted with thanks the gift of \$500 for the ambulance squad from the motorists injured in an accident last month.

Phil reported that over 85% of the 1995 taxes had been collected as of 12/10. This is a higher percent than for all of last year.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight Business Manager.